

# Town of Upper Marlboro

Town Hall, 14211 School Lane Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 Tel: (301) 627-6905 Fax: (301) 627-2080 info@uppermarlboromd.gov www.uppermarlboromd.gov

Mailing address: P.O. Box 280 • Upper Marlboro, MD 20773-0280

**Date:** Sunday March 19, 2023

Subject: Public Works' Status Report

**RE:** February 2023 – Monthly Status Report

# Sarah Franklin President

sfranklin@uppermarlboromd.gov

Janice Duckett Commissioner / Treasurer jduckett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Thomas Hanchett
Commissioner
thanchett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Karen Lott Commissioner klott@uppermarlboromd.gov

Charles Colbert
Commissioner
ccolbert@uppermarlboromd.gov

### **Public Works Related**

- PWF and PWD selected top candidate of the third round of interviews. After background check, Mr. Raynor started in late February.
- All supplies for Green Team received and turned over ahead of volunteer days.

#### **Maintenance and Beautification**

- PWD oversaw service to TH generator.
- PWC continued maintenance of Town equipment.
- PWC completed pruning of trees at the Town parking lot.
- PWC performed a 1-day litter blitz around Town.
- PWC completed numerous installs around the office and pw yard.
- PWC picked up and delivered loads of pallets to community garden.

## Street and Sidewalk / Mead & Hunt Update

- PWC worked with CC Officer Stewart to fix broken/ loose meters along Pratt St and Gov Oden Bowie Dr.
- MDOT Sidewalk and curb upgrades continued in early February. Due to ROE restrictions, work slowed to a crawl.
- PWC began street sweeping and drain clearing on Pratt, Main, and Water Streets.
- Mead and Hunt Currently has a signed contract and change order. Kickoff meeting was held In February to outline first list of to-do's.
- PWD reviewed and sent edits to Mead and Hunt representatives to locate and establish boundaries for certain roads.

#### **Weather Related Activities**

• French Drain and trench at PW yard re-dug ahead of extended period of rain.

#### **Refuse Accumulations**

Bulk day accumulations for solid wastes (Landfill) are 3.29 tons. Bulk day
accumulations for yard waste collections are 0.58 tons. There were no dump body
rentals for the month.

Sincerely,

Darnell F. Bond III
Public Works Director